
 

 

We now are bombarded 24 hours a day with talking heads who 
want us to believe “their opinion” rather than giving us truth.  Because 
we are not now blessed with an overabundance of people pursuing the 
camellia hobby, most of us know each other and try to, in everyway 
possible, give or should give true advice based on research or at least 
garnered from vast reading or personal experience. 

I say to new camellia growers:  read everything you run across on 
the subject; collect publications and books, ask questions, absorb the 
many different answers to chose what you think is the best and use 
them as guidelines.  Make up your mind as to what you think is best for 
your situation.  If you use advice, try to get it from your local club and 
people who enjoy just about the same camellia growing conditions that 
you do.  Your pride may be hurt when judges choose what you think  
is a lesser bloom over your beauty.  At least keep trying what you think 
is best for your camellias and treat it as you do your favorite sport 
team—if you don’t win this year, “There is always next year.”  Isn’t it 
wonderful that God created in us the awesome abilities to forgive and to 
forget? 

I got the idea for this article from an article called “Doing Your 
Own Thing” by Richard Bird from England.(2)  I dearly love the truth 
of Bird’s statement, “It is the experience which makes a gardener, not 
advice, however kindly meant.”  What he is saying is that there are few 
rigid rules in gardening (or camellia growing).  If what you are doing 
this year doesn’t work, try something different next season.  I will have 
to continue to bombard you with my “opinions” based on about sixty 
years of growing camellias until more of you contribute articles for 
publication in Atlantic Coast Camellias. 
__________ 

 
1. Studies on Cutting Back Camellia Plants, Luther W. Baxter, Jr. and 

Steven N. Jeffers,The Camellia Journal, February – April, 2002, 
American Camellia Society, p. 26 

 
2. “Doing your own thing”, Richard Bird, Editor, Growing From 

Seed, Winter 1989/1990, volume 4, Number 1, The Seed raising 
Journal from Thompson & Morgan., England, p. 19 
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